
PUBLIC NOTICE  
JEFFERSON COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY SERVICES  

NOTICE OF CLOSEOUT OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 
CARES ACT (CDBG-CV) FUNDS FROM THE ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF 
ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY AFFAIRS (ADECA) AND DATE OF PUBLIC 

HEARING NOTICE 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Jefferson County Department of Community Services will close-
out the grant award of Community Development Block Grant Cares Act (CDBG-CV) funds 
awarded by the Alabama Department of Economic and Community Affairs (ADECA).  

Jefferson County, Alabama on behalf of the non-entitlement municipalities and unincorporated 
communities located within the County (excluding Birmingham, Hoover, Bessemer, Helena and 
Sumiton) received an allocation of $1,036,800 from ADECA through their funding from the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development Community Development Block Grant CARES 
Act Grant. Provided funds were used to provide rental assistance, utility assistance, food 
assistance and grant administration to prevent, prepare for and respond to the impacts of COVID-
19 in unincorporated Jefferson County communities and among the 33 consortium cities. 

A public hearing will be held on Tuesday, September 9, 2025, at 2 p.m. in the Commission 
Conference Room of the Jefferson County Courthouse, located at 716 Richard Arrington Jr. 
Boulevard North, Birmingham, Alabama 35203. Information will be provided regarding the 
county’s use of such CDBG-CV funds provided by ADECA and meet the grant closeout 
requirements. 

Special accommodations are available, upon request, for those with disabilities and those with 
limited English proficiency. Those requiring special accommodation or having questions 
regarding the hearing should call 205-325-5761 in advance for assistance.  

 


